
 

October 9, 2018 

Scott Gottlieb, MD 
Commissioner, U.S. Food & Drug Administration 
10903 New Hampshire Ave. 
Silver Spring, MD, 20993 

CC: Mitch Zeller, JD                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

 Director, Center for Tobacco Products 

Dear Dr. Gottlieb: 

As leaders of large, urban health departments currently battling the “epidemic of e-
cigarette use among teenagers,” we write to commend your public statement dated 
September 12, 2018. We understand that the Food and Drug Administration (FDA), as 
a regulatory agency, must work with industry in nuanced ways, balancing both 
“carrots” and “sticks” in order to do your work appropriately and effectively.  
 

Nevertheless, it is also our strong belief that FDA should use its vast regulatory         
authority derived from the Tobacco Control Act, and subsequent Deeming Rule, to 
ban flavors in e-cigarettes/vaping products.  
 

The Big Cities Health Coalition (BCHC) is a forum for the leaders of America’s largest 
metropolitan health departments to exchange strategies and jointly address issues to 
promote and protect the health and safety of their residents. Collectively, BCHC  
member jurisdictions directly impact more than 55 million, or one in six, Americans.  
 

Our large, urban departments (like all local health departments) have a responsibility 
to protect and promote the health of our communities. As you well know, big cities 
have extensive experience regulating tobacco products – both traditional and   
emerging – at the local level. However, we can’t do it alone, and we believe now is an 
important moment and opportunity for FDA to act.   
 

At least eight of our member jurisdictions – Boston, Chicago, Miami (Miami-Dade 
County), Minneapolis, New York City, Oakland (Alameda County), San Francisco, and 
San Jose (Santa Clara County) – have enacted local statutes limiting access to flavored 
tobacco products, including, for the most part, e-cigarettes/vaping products. As we in 
public health think about next steps in tobacco regulation and control, both Tobacco 
21 laws and restrictions on e-cigarette/vaping products (particularly flavors) are on 
our collective agenda. While the former, we know, would take an act of Congress, the 
latter – a flavor ban – is well within the FDA’s regulatory powers.  
 

As we work to protect millions of youth from experimenting with emerging vaping 
products, and, by extension, preventing addiction, leadership from the federal level 
could make a true and lasting impact on the public’s health. As such, we urge you to 
move boldly and swiftly on banning flavors in e-cigarette/vaping products. Many of 
our major metropolitan areas continue to pass ordinances at the local level, and we 
urge you to follow our lead by using FDA’s full authority, in particular to encompass 
those communities that don’t have the ability to act locally.  



If you have any questions or would like to discuss this further, please contact Chrissie Juliano 

(cjuliano@naccho.org), Director, BCHC. We eagerly await your response. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tomás Aragón, MD, DrPH  
Health Officer, San Francisco 

 

Rex Archer, MD, MPH                                              
Director of Health, Kansas City (MO) 

 
 
 
                                                  

Oxiris Barbot, MD                                              
Acting Health Commissioner, New York City 

                      
Colleen M Bridger, MPH, PhD                             

Director, San Antonio Metropolitan Health     

District 

                                                                                          

Colleen Chawla, MPA/HSA                                                    

Director, Alameda County Health Care Services 

Agency  

                 
 
 
 

Sara Cody, MD                                                   
Health Officer and Director, County of Santa 
Clara 

                              
Kelly Colopy, MPP                                                  

Director, Long Beach Department of Health and 

Human Services 

                           
Thomas Farley, MD, MPH                                    
Health Commissioner, Philadelphia 

 

Barbara Ferrer, PhD, MPH, MEd                          
Director, Los Angeles County Department of 
Public Health 

 

Merle R. Gordon, MPA 
Director, Cleveland Department of Public Health 

 

 

Alma (Gibbie) Harris, MSPH, BSN, RN                
Director,  Mecklenburg County Public Health 

 

 

mailto:cjuliano@naccho.org


 

Patty Hayes, RN, MN 
Director, Public Health – Seattle & King      
County 

 

Joseph P. Iser, MD, DrPH, MSc 
Chief Health Officer, Southern Nevada Health 
District 

 

Monica Valdes Lupi, JD, MPH 
Executive Director, Boston Public Health       
Commission 

 

Gretchen Musicant, MPH, BSN                          
Health Commissioner, Minneapolis  

 

 

Mysheika W. Roberts, MD, MPH                    
Health Commissioner, Columbus 

 

 

 

                         

 

 

Veerinder Taneja, MBBS, MPH                            
Director, Tarrant County Public Health  

 

Leana Wen, MD, MSc                                       
Health Commissioner, Baltimore City  

 

Stephen Williams, MEd, MPA                             
Director, Houston Health Department 

 

 

  

Wilma Wooten, MD, MPH                                  

Public Health Officer, San Diego County 

 


